








He handed out to Council the July Retail Sales Tax Report and a copy of the Energy 
Cost Savings Report from the Norton City Schools. 

An update was given on the following projects: 

Safe Route to Schools Project: People are walking there and it is 98%-99% complete. 
Only portion remaining to be completed is across 3rd Street and the rest is the milling, 
paving, curbing, and guttering. 

Phase III Water Project: Excess funds left from this project are being applied to water 
projects- Chestnut to Monroe and to 9th Street. Also paving from 8th Street & Park to 
the top of the hill and then the Hill Top Park Project will be done with Lenowisco funds. 

Third Street Subsidence: The contractor is to begin July 2th. A Pre-Construction 
Meeting was held today. It should be a two week project with an attempt to be made not 
to close the entire street. 

In comments from Council: 

Councilman Caruso stated that he had met with the Department of Game and Inland 
Fishery regarding making Norton one of their reservoirs. He then discussed briefly their 
requirements which included 8 stockings per year, cannot sell fishing licenses, money for 
new piers, and different types of fish. They will be at the at the August 4th meeting for a 
presentation. 

He will not be able to attend the 75th Anniversary of High Knob and will need to be 
replaced. Councilwoman Belcher will replace him at this activity. 

Councilman Fultz stated that: 

He stated we need signage stating mileage to Flag Rock and the Reservoir. 
Mr. Ramey stated this could be done and we could tum this over to the Tourism 

Committee to handle. 
Councilman Caruso stated there also needs to be some signage for the High Knob 

Tower. Mr. Ramey advised that the High Knob enhancement Corporation was working 
on doing that. 

He was glad the High Knob Enhancement Corporation was holding a 75th Anniversary 
Celebration. The Tourism Group held the previous day was a good meeting. 

He thinks the City needs to develop a Sidewalk Policy and allow businesses the 
freedom to access the use of sections of sidewalks. 

He has concerns with school beginning about the traffic flow due to the Third Street 
road work. Police Chief Lane has been working with the school on this. 

Councilman Fawbush advised that: 

He echoed Councilman Fultz"s comments on the down town sidewalks. He thinks the 
Planning Commission should look at it. Mr. Ramey advised this could be done. 
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The Tourism Group was very good. He felt those in attendance were quite impressed 
and he extended thanks to Michele Knox for the lunch. 

Councilwoman Belcher stated that it was good to see those in attendance at the 
Tourism activity get a true picture of the City and that it is good to see people work 
toward a common goal. 

Mayor Mays thanked all those who were able to attend this activity. 

Councilman Fawbush inquired about the meeting on August 4th. 

At this time, Larry Carter, Kentucky Avenue resident, who apparently missed the 
Audience for Visitors, asked Council if he could speak to them. He stated he really 
appreciated the interest and enthusiasm in tourism and that the mountain is our future. 

He would like for Council to adopt a resolution or ordinance allowing four wheelers 
on the road. He has a Utility Vehicle and would like to start a snow removal business; 
however he cannot legally travel the roadways. He asked that this be considered as a 
formal request. 

Following a brief discussion, Mr. Carter was advised there may be some provision in 
the law allowing this. Councilman Caruso stated this could be researched and an 
ordinance adopted. He was in favor of this. Mr. Carter stated Council has a tough job 
and he admires them. 

There being no further business to come before Council , the meeting was adjourned. 
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